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PUBLIC NOTICE 
Road Allowance Closure 

 

Council of the Township of South Stormont declares the following as surplus and 
hereby gives notice of their intention to permanently close a roadway.  

 
 

1. Description: Part of the West ½ of Lot 22 and Part of the East ¾ of Lot 23, 
Concession 9, being Parts 2, 3, 9, 10, 11, 13 and 14, Reference Plan 52R-8333, 

geographic Township of Cornwall. The sections of the road allowance are located on 
Willy Allan Road, between Civic No. 16777 and the intersection of Willy Allan Road 

and Allinotte Road. These small portions of the Road Allowance are being transferred 
to the various adjoining owners for a nominal amount.  

 
2. Description: Part of the West ½ of Lot 22 and Part of the East ¾ of Lot 23, 

Concession 9, Parts 4 and 5, Reference Plan 52R-8333, geographic Township of 
Cornwall, approximately 2.5 acres more or less. The road allowance is located on 

the north-west side of Willy Allan Road (west of Civic No. 16777). It is proposed that 
the land will be offered for sale through a real estate agent.   

 
Should you wish to make a submission, either in favour of or in opposition to any of 

the proposals, please forward comments to the Director of Corporate Services/Clerk at 

PO Box 84, Long Sault, ON K0C 1P0, or via email to loriann@southstormont.ca prior to 
February 8, 2021. 

 
Following consideration of comments received, Council will consider the necessary by-

law on February 17, 2021, or on a subsequent meeting date. 
 

Please contact the municipal office at 613-534-8889, Ext. 201 if you have any 
questions or require additional information.  
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